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ACT 250 NOTICE TO DISTRICT COMMISSIONS AND STAFF REGARDING 

ADDENDUM 6 TO EXECUTIVE ORDER 01-20  
(COVID-19: NRB Statement #3)  

 
March 26, 2020  

 
On March 13, 2020, the Governor of the State of Vermont issued Executive Order No. 01-20 
declaring a State of Emergency in response to the Coronavirus Disease.  As of March 25, 2020, 
the Governor has issued six addendums to the Executive Order.  All Executive Orders and 
Directives are available on the Governor’s Office website.  With few exceptions, Addendum 6 
expressly orders: 
 

1. Vermonters to stay at home or in their place of residence, leaving only for a 
limited number of essential reasons such as: personal safety; groceries or 
medicine; curbside pick-up of goods, meals or beverages; medical care; exercise; 
care of others; and work, as set forth further below.  

2. All workers to work remotely when possible. 
3. Businesses and not-for-profit entities to suspend in-person operations. 
4. All businesses, governmental entities and not-for-profit entities to develop 

procedures for strict adherence to the Center for Disease Control’s and Vermont 
Department of Health’s social distancing guidance. 

 
Consistent with Addendum 6, the NRB has closed its offices to members of the public.  NRB 
staff are working remotely, and can be reached by phone or email.  Individuals interested in 
reviewing paper files in a district office, should check to see whether the documents they want to 
inspect are available on the Act 250 database, available at: 
https://anrweb.vt.gov/anr/vtanr/Act250.aspx.  If the documents of interest are not available, 
individuals should contact the District Offices, using the contact information on the NRB’s 
website, to see whether District Office staff can otherwise make the documents available 
electronically.  If the documents cannot reasonably be made available electronically, individuals 
will have to wait to inspect the documents in person until the stay at home order in Addendum 6 
is lifted. 
 
The NRB asks all individuals to act responsibly and in the interest of their own safety and the 
safety of others in the Vermont community.  The NRB also thanks the Vermont community for 
its patience and cooperation while it works to continue Act 250 operations while ensuring 
compliance with the above-referenced Executive Orders. 

https://governor.vermont.gov/sites/scott/files/documents/EO%2001-20%20Declaration%20of%20State%20of%20Emergency%20in%20Response%20to%20COVID-19%20and%20National%20Guard%20Call-Out.pdf
https://governor.vermont.gov/document-types/executive-orders
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